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SB 6788
Brief Description: Authorizing a travel payment for out-of-state parents of homicide

victims.

Sponsors: Senators Costa and Hargrove.

Brief Summary of Bill

· Expands crime victims compensation benefits to parents who reside outside of the state
and who are requested to participate in judicial proceedings related to their child’s
death.

Hearing Date: 2/26/02

Staff: Yvonne Walker (786-7191).

Background:

The Crime Victims’ Act of 1973 established a Crime Victims’ Compensation Program
(CVCP) to provide benefits to innocent victims of criminal acts. The Department of Labor
and Industries (L & I) was assigned authority for administering the program because benefits
available to crime victims under this program were originally based on benefits paid to
injured workers under the Industrial Insurance Act.

Generally persons injured by a criminal act, or his or her surviving spouse and dependents,
are eligible to receive benefits under the program providing that:
· The criminal act for which compensation is being sought is punishable as a gross

misdemeanor or felony;
· The crime was reported to law enforcement within one year of its occurrence or within

one year from the time a report could reasonably have been made; and
· The applications for crime victims’ benefits is made within two years after the crime was

reported to law enforcement or the rights of the beneficiaries/dependents accrued.

Under the Crime Victims Act, claims are denied if the injury for which benefits are being
sought was the result of "consent, provocation, or incitement" by the victim. Claims are
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also denied if the injury was sustained while the victim was committing or attempting to
commit a felony.

Summary of Bill:

Benefits under the Crime Victims Compensation Act are expanded to parents and step-parents
who are survivors of a child’s homicidal death and who are requested by a law enforcement
agency or prosecutor to assist in the judicial proceedings related to the child’s death. The
parents and step-parents cannot live in Washington at the time of the request and may receive
a lump-sum payment upon their arrival in Washington. The payment may not exceed $7,500
and must be divided equally among the other dependent parents of the child if they are also
eligible for the benefit.

Appropriation: None.

Fiscal Note: Requested on February 21, 2002.

Effective Date: Ninety days after adjournment of session in which bill is passed.

House Bill Analysis SB 6788- 2 -


